Minutes from the October 20, 2004 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:
 
In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Bea Baldwin, Brett Bova, Kyle Schatzle, Adi Karisik.  Brett Bova was Proxy for Ashley McKee. Also in attendance were Erik Johansen, Clarissa Schiro and Rosalyn Chauvin.  
   

The meeting began at 3:30 p.m. 
 
                     The September 21, 2004 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Adi Karisik to approve the minutes. Brett Bova seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.
 
                     Reports on Action Items:
 
o       Wireless laptops for Library -  Dr. Asoodeh reported that he’s been meeting with the Library.  The Library is working out details about where the checkout  laptops will be located and the procedure for how they will check them out. 

o       Status of Check out Activity – Donna Methvien and Clarissa Schiro provided a hand out indicating the usage of the check out equipment.  As the laptops do not seem to be in use all of the time the committee will not order additional laptops at this time. The report did show that the projectors are used heavily.  Action Item: Clarissa will review this and provide the committee with a recommendation regarding replacement and/or addition of new projectors at the next meeting.  She will also begin providing periodic reports to the committee on the check out activity and make recommendations when broken, lost or older equipment needs to be replaced.  
o       Benches in Student Union Park – Brett Bova reported that she met with Ashley McKee about adding more benches to the Student Union Park.  Ashley felt like this was an idea that could be acted upon.

 

                     Small Project Proposal Subcommittee recommendation – Dr. Asoodeh reported that the subcommittee is recommending approval of 4 of the 6 small project proposals totaling $15,564.  A motion to approve these recommendations was made by Dr. Baldwin. Adi Karisik seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion. A request was made by Kyle Schatzle for the committee to consider putting a limit to the number of proposals each department could submit annually.   This will be taken into consideration by the Small Project Subcommittee when they review their process and submittal form near the end of the fiscal year. 
 
                     Surplus Computer Proposal Subcommittee recommendation – Donna Methvien reported that the subcommittee is recommending approval of 2 surplus computer proposals totaling 6 computers and 1 printer.  A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Adi Karisik. Dr. Baldwin seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.   Donna recommended surplusing of 14 old computers and one monitor due to condition, age and parts availability.  A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Adi Karisik.  Brett Bova seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.

 
                     Garrett Hall  – Dr. Asoodeh discussed with the committee the need to add to the list of Student Technology Fee labs one of the labs in the College of Business and Technology.  He recommended supporting this which would cost approximately $60,000 for the equipment to be upgraded and student labor for the remainder of this fiscal year.  Kyle Schatzle inquired as to why their lab was removed from the STF list originally and if the issues surrounding that removal were resolved or procedures changed.  Dr. Asoodeh assured Kyle that measures have been taken to prevent the same situation that occurred before. The STF computer lab agreement has been revised to be an annual agreement signed by the current computer lab coordinator, department head and dean.  This replaced a one time agreement that was used prior to the CBUS lab removal.  A motion to approve this recommendation to support this lab as an STF lab was made by Adi Karisik.  Kyle Schatzle seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion. 

 
                     Budget Issues including Small Project Proposals – Dr. Asoodeh distributed reports on what how much funding each college has received since the inception of Student Tech Fee.  He also noted that the Small Project Proposals are being requested heavily this year and the original allocation of $60,000 is almost completely distributed.  He requested an additional $50,000 in funding for Small Project Proposals.   A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Adi Karisik.  Kyle Schatzle seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.   

 
                     Computer Science/Math lab Coordinator Change – Dr. Asoodeh informed the committee that there has been a change in the Lab Coordinator for both Computer Science labs and the Math labs.  
 
                     Erik’s Report – Erik Johansen provided a report on the two computer classrooms in TEC.  As additional classes being scheduled in the classroom would increase the usage, Dr. Asoodeh will contact Dr. Diane Allen about  increasing the usage of the two classrooms.

 

                     A motion to adjourn was made by Adi Karisik. Dr. Baldwin seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m. 
 
                     Next Meeting – The next meeting will be held Monday, November 22nd at 3:30 p.m. in the Career Services Conference Room.
 
